BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 10 January 2011

	


	Present

	Cllr Daniel (NDC), in the Chair, Cllrs Mrs Smith, Ash, Mrs Wellstead, Mrs Chugg (DCC & NDC), Mrs Chesters (NDC), Hoult, Mrs Shapland & Lucas (NDC). 



	152/2010/11
	Apologies


	Were received from Cllrs Lord, Welch and Mrs Palmer.



	153/2010/11
	Minutes


	The Minutes of the Full Council meeting held on 13 December 2010 were amended as follows:

(a) Minute 130/2010/2011 substitute ’30 calls made’ for 30 crimes recorded.  Minute 132/2010/2011 ‘Parish Hall’ inserted before ‘car park’.  Minute 135/2010/2011 substitute ‘was a public highway’ for ‘ which is in the ownership of the Christie Estate’.  Minute 138/2010/11 ‘Permission’ added after ‘Tree Surgeons’.  Minute 151/2010/11 substitute ‘Finance Committee’ for ‘working party’.

The amended minutes were approved and signed.



	154/2010/11
	Declarations of Interest


	Cllr Mrs Chugg declared a personal interest on planning application 51481.



	155/2010/11


	Police Representation


	PC Mark Langworthy was welcomed to the meeting.  He reported that 26 crimes had been reported during the past month.  These included the theft of a moped, criminal damage and six reports of assault.  New Year’s Eve had proved to be very quiet.

It had been confirmed that the front office at the police station would close on 4 May 2011.

In answer to a question, it was reported the parking on a pavement was not an offence, but causing an obstruction was.  It was necessary for an obstruction to be witnessed by a police officer before action could be taken.



	156/2010/11


	Finance


	(a) The cheques on the schedule were approved

      and drawn in the total sum of £1,895.53

     (b) Statement of Accounts for December 2010 was  

not available.



	157/2010/11 


	Action Sheet
	It was noted that no revised price for resurfacing the car park had been received.

It was AGREED that the start date should be ascertained, and advance notices erected advising the general public of the work.



	158/2010/11


	Planning


	The Chairman asked the Chairman of Planning, Cllr Mrs Wellstead, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet.



	159/2010/11


	Report from North Devon Council Councillors


	Cllr Daniel reported on the Open Day and welcomed Jan Kennedy to the meeting. 

She distributed a draft letter, which she proposed to send to local organisation.  It was suggested that the South Street Traffic Management Scheme should be included.

Cllr Mrs Chugg offered to enquire into the provision of refreshments.

Cllr Lucas reported on proposals for the Chaloners Road lay-by.



	160/2010/11
	Report from Devon County Councillor


	Cllr Mrs Chugg reported that Devon County Council had withdrawn the proposal to introduce parking meters in Braunton but were willing to proceed with the introduction of meters at the request of the Parish Council.

It was AGREED to include a presentation at the Open Day in order for the general public to express their preferences. 



	161/2010/11


	Update on Military Activity on Braunton Burrows


	Lt Col Clark, Commandant of Dartmoor and Mr Barry Greasley were welcomed to the meeting.

Lt Col Tony Clark introduced himself and explained that he was Commandant of Training in West Devon, which included Braunton Burrows.

He explained that Braunton Burrows was extremely important to the military and acknowledged that the Burrows were equally important to the local community.  He considered it important that the military worked closely with the community, the landowners and Natural England.

It was proposed to erect new signage around the whole area.  These signs, which would be internationally recognisable, would warn pedestrians of training, possible live ammunition and fast vehicles.  In addition it was proposed to post a sentry in the car parks when training was taking place.

Details would appear in the local press to inform the general public.  It was suggested that Tourist Information Centres should also be informed.



	162/2010/11


	Traffic Management in South Street – Consultation Plan


	The Chairman informed the meeting that it had been hoped that a representative from Devon County Council would have been at the meeting to explain the Plan.  Unfortunately he had been unable to attend, but hoped to attend a future meeting.



	163/2010/11


	Fullabrook Wind Farm – Turbine Blade Delivery


	The Chairman reported that notification had been received that the Parish Council’s request that deliveries be made at night will be considered when arrangements were made.



	164/2010/11


	Braunton Conservation Area Appraisal


	It was noted that some areas, which the Council considered should be included, were not shown on the map.

It was AGREED that Cllr Mrs Shapland should advise North Devon Council of the omissions.

It was AGREED that this should be included in the Open Day presentation.



	165/2010/11


	Braunton & District Museum – Arts Council’s Proposals for Future Operational Management


	Cllr Lucas reported that a workshop was being planned in an attempt to increase co-operation between the various organisations.  It was AGREED that the Council’s representatives should attend the meeting of the Chairman of the groups.

It was AGREED that the Parish Council supported the proposal in principle.

  

	166/2010/11


	Braunton & District Museum – Request to Consume Alcohol at event to be held on 11 January 2011 in the Parish Hall


	It was AGREED to agree to the request for alcohol to be consumed in the Parish Hall on 11 January 2011.



	167/2010/11


	NALC Policy Briefing on the Localism Bill


	It was AGREED to circulate copies of the Localism Bill to Councillors and to defer discussions until the next meeting.



	168/2010/11
	Devon County Council – Waiting and Loading Restrictions and Cycle Lane, Various Streets Braunton Amendment Order


	Notification had been received from Devon County Council of a proposal for the lay-by outside the Mobility Shop.  This comprised a disabled parking space at one end, with the remainder to be used for loading and unloading.

Devon County Council was also proposing to install a cycle lane on the west side of Exeter Road from the Braunton Service Station to Colley Park Road.

It was AGREED that the Parish Council approved the proposal for the lay-by, but that it considered the cycle lane to be on the wrong side of the road.



	169/2010/11
	Atlantic Array Offshore Wind Farm – Environment Impact Assessment Scoping Report


	The Chairman reported that notification had been received that the Environmental Impact Assessment Scoping Report would be submitted with the full application.

Cables would be brought ashore at Cornborough Range, Westward Ho!  This would avoid the sensitive Taw/Torridge Estuary.



	170/2010/11


	Items to Note


	Items (a) to (h) were received and noted.


IN COMMITTEE

It was AGREED that, in view of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, the press and public be excluded from the meeting during consideration of the following matters.

	171/2010/11
	Parish Office Opening Hours and Staffing
	The Chairman reported that the working party had met to consider the staffing and opening hours of the Parish Office.  It had been suggested that the office should be open to the public between 9am and 5pm, Monday to Friday.

This was AGREED.
With regard to staffing, it was AGREED to accept the working party’s recommendation that the Parish Clerk should work full time, in line with the office opening hours, with one hour for lunch.

The Parish Clerk’s hours to be 9am – 5pm, Monday to Friday, with one hour for lunch.

Salary to be in accordance with NALC LC2 SCP 35 (currently £29,326) pro rata.

The Chairman reported that there had been a good response to the advertisement in the North Devon Journal.

It was also AGREED to accept the working party’s recommendation that the present Assistant Parish Clerk and Admin Assistant should be replaced by two part time Assistant Parish Clerks, on a job-share basis.  Assistant Parish Clerks to be fully trained to take over from the Parish Clerk as necessary.  Post of Admin Assistant to be made redundant as from the end of February.  Hours to be 9am – 1pm and 1pm – 5pm.  Salary to be £7.50 per hour.

It was AGREED to offer the present Admin Assistant a priority application if required.  It was noted that the closing date for applications was 21 January 2011.

It was AGREED to shortlist candidates on 26/27 January and to conduct interviews on 3/4 February 2011.

It was AGREED that the Chairman should speak to Toller Beattie Solicitors to clarify Employment Law.






The meeting closed at 9.20pm



...................................................The Chairman
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